Tynewater Primary School Parent Council
32 Crichton Road, Pathhead. Tel. 01875 320850

Meeting No.  49
Minutes of Meeting of Tynewater Primary School Parent Council,

Held on Tuesday 3rd March 2015 , in Tynewater Primary School

Present:
Mr Euan Tulloch



Chairperson


Mr Douglas Lawson



Head Teacher


Mrs Nicola Marr



Treasurer



Mrs Jane Brown



Co-opted Member



Mrs Lynsey Roy



Clerk

Apologies: 
Ms Sarah Corcoran



Teacher Representative
Minutes of Last Meeting/matters arising

ET opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.  
SC is investigating recommended authors and titles for more novels for P3 to P7 and is waiting for replies.  SC is also investigating sharing resources with other schools.  

NM has sent letters to all P7 parents regarding the P7 school sweatshirts and has organised them through Image Scotland who already provide the school uniform.  They will cost £12 each and the parent council will cover half of the cost.

ET investigated the possibility of having a rural cinema club.  There are various options available and ET is planning to investigate more before the final decision is made.  There is also the possibility of using the cinema during the school holidays if there is an interest.
Treasurer’s Update

The balance currently stands at £3050.83 with the last open time café still to be added.
Governance Update

The parent council are still keen to get parents/carers opinions on the school vision and aims and there was further discussion about using the school disco on Thursday 26th March to talk to parents/carers during the open time café that night.  
AOB
There are some parents who are concerned about the lack of choices for the school lunches if their child is later to be served.  It was discovered that classes, on occasion, arrive at the wrong time for their lunch so the routine is affected.  It will be monitored.
The Children’s Parliament are offering a workshop for parents/carers to explore children’s human rights and to discuss ways to keep children happy, healthy and safe.  The workshops would run for 1.5-2 hours and will be free.  The workshops will only be available to small numbers.  There was a discussion about which age/stage would most benefit this workshop.  It was decided that further discussion and investigation is needed.  
There was also discussion about fundraising.  The quiz night was always popular in the past so it might be fun to reinstate it.  Canvas bags would also be good with the children’s own art work printed on them.

Finally there was a suggestion that maybe the school could remind parents on the criteria for the healthy eating charts as there seems to be confusion. 

Summary of Action Points

· SC to investigate the increased resources for the P3-P7 classes
· ET to further investigate the rural cinema

· NM to source more information about the Children’s Parliament workshops 
Date of Next Meeting
AGM Thursday 19th March at 6.30pm in school staff room

